May 8, 2011

269 Russell Senate Office Building

Washington, D.C.  20510

Dear Senator Levin,

As a Catholic, I cannot stand by idly while my brothers and sisters suffer and die from hunger.  Similarly, government has a responsibility to work to end hunger.  Thus, I ask you to oppose funding cuts to programs that alleviate hunger and promote development.  I also urge you to support reforms of the way the United States delivers foreign assistance to help struggling people in poor countries.
Some of the budget cuts being considered by Congress are deeply troubling.  Use of a budget crisis to justify gutting programs that help poor and hungry people is inhumane and counter-productive.  A strong society nurtures a spirit of solidarity and protects the vulnerable.   Alleviating hunger is an honorable use of my tax dollars.

By spending less than 1% of our federal budget on poverty-focused foreign assistance, we are currently a leader in development and help millions who struggle daily to survive.   Moreover, by improving the lives of our poorest brothers and sisters, we foster goodwill and enhance our own national security.  As Secretary of Defense Robert Gates puts it, helping countries develop “is a lot cheaper than sending soldiers.”  
We also need to enact reforms to increase the effectiveness and efficiency of our foreign assistance directed to the poor.  Especially in this climate of tight budgets, we want every taxpayer dollar to count!  Parts of our current system are out-dated, fragmented, or self-serving.  We need a system that is more coherent, reliable, responsive to recipients’ needs, and transparent.  

Compassion and solidarity are essential Catholic values, shared by the vast majority of our fellow Americans.  Please respect and uphold these values by protecting and enhancing programs to reduce hunger and poverty.

Sincerely,




Address

